
Contact Us 
Mailing Address: P.O. Box 246, East Petersburg PA 17520 

Physical Location: 1186 Stevens Street, Manheim PA 17545 
Website: www.hempfieldcob.org 

 
Our staff members are here to help when you need them. Please feel free to 

contact them if you have a need. 
 

Doug Hinton – Senior Pastor 
Cell: 717-951-5290; E-mail: doug@hempfieldcob.org  

Scheduled Day Off: Wednesday 
 

Geoff Davis – Associate Pastor 
Home: 717-569-6284; E-mail: gdavis6320@comcast.net 

 

Emmy Schott – Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-333-8216; E-mail: emmy@hempfieldcob.org 

 

Laura Meiser – Music Director & Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-689-0465; E-mail: laura@hempfieldcob.org 

 

Morgan Rice – Interim Youth Director 
Cell: (717) 413-7712; E-mail: mlrice21@gmail.com 

 
Amy Smith - Administrator 

Phone: 717-898-0181; E-mail: office@hempfieldcob.org 
Office Hours: Monday-Friday 9:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. 

 
Please submit bulletin information to Amy by Wednesday noon.  

 

 

 
HCOB Family Facts 

 

 

Attendance for April 14, 2019 
Traditional Service: 40 Blended Service: 163 
 
 

General Offering for April 14, 2019 = $7,528 
Amount needed weekly to meet budget = $10,900 
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Hempfield Church of the Brethren 
Welcomes You! 

 

 

To help you enjoy your visit this morning… 
 

 We offer two Sunday AM worship services: a traditional service at 8:00 

and a “blended” service at 10:15 with a mix of contemporary and 

traditional elements.   

 

 Nursery (ages 0-2) and “Kids Church” (3 years-5
th
 grade) are available 

during the 10:15 worship service. 
 

 Large print hymnals and bulletins are available in the narthex.  
 

 Hearing assistive earpieces are available at the sound booth. 

 

 We have a special gift for you after the service.  
 

 

Visit us at www.hempfieldcob.org 
 
 

 
 

Today’s Prayer Requests 
 

 Staff:  Pastoral Search Team 

 

  Teams: Deacons and Deaconesses    

 

 Ministries and Specials: Nursery/Vacation Bible School   

 

 God Is Calling Me To Be: a Christ-centered Role Model  (John 13:12-15) 

 

 Individuals with Specific Needs: Betty Aulthouse, Jim & Wilda Drake, 

Dave Fisher, Sylvia Heffley, John Kreider, Frank & June Lantz,  The 

Family of Edith Martin, Lois Moyer, Dudley Myers, Earl Zimmerman 

 

 HCOB Family News 
 

THE CHURCH OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED ON THE MONDAY 

AFTER EASTER, APRIL 22. 

 

CHURCH ADMINISTRATOR JOB IS OPEN.  The HCOB search 

committee is currently accepting resumes for this 30 hour/week position of 

ministry to our church. Job description is available upon request. If you or 

anyone you know are interested in applying please email your resume and 

letter of interest to Shirley Heisey (dsheisey@aol.com, 717-940-9216). 

 

FOOD PANTRY NEEDS: cereal, pancake mix, pancake syrup, canned 

pears, canned applesauce, chunky peanut butter, jelly, canned red beets, 

canned spinach, canned corn, canned cream corn, chicken noodle soup, boxed 

pasta, egg noodles, beef and chicken broth.   

 
2019 EDUCATION GRANT – The Church through the Education Team 

offers an EDUCATION GRANT to individuals of the congregation in two 

areas: (1) who are pursuing a career in Christian Ministry by attending a 

Christian college or university, or (2) will be attending a college that is 

affiliated with the Church of the Brethren.  Inquiring applicants can request an 

application form by contacting Galen Brumbaugh, Chairperson of the 

Education Team via the Church mailbox or email at gbls@ptd.net.  The 

deadline to receive the returned grant application is May 1, 2019. 

 

ATTENTION 2019 GRADUATES! If you or a loved one has plans to 

graduate with a degree from a technical school, college, or advanced degree 

program this spring, please contact Janelle Witter at 717-538-4113 or 

janellewitter1@gmail.com by May 1
st
 in preparation for our graduation 

Sunday. Thank you! 

 

HIGHWAY CLEAN-UP MINISTRY—It's time to help the 

community!  The Outreach Team is sponsoring the Highway Clean-Up on 

Saturday, May 4th from 8:30 AM to 10:30 am.  If you can help, please sign-

up on the sheet on the narthex table.  We'll meet at the Sheetz in Mount Joy 

along Rt 230 at 8:30 am.  

 

CHILD ABUSE PREVENTION MONTH- We value and love children. As 

adults, we have the responsibility for the protection of children, and are also 

committed to educating kids about safe touch/healthy boundaries and the 

integrity of their bodies. 
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 HCOB Family News 
 

CONGREGATIONAL GATHERING: Our bi-annual Congregational 

Gathering will be held on Sunday, May 5
th

 after the 10:15 service. 

Packets of information, including the meeting agenda, are available on 

the narthex table. Please join us for this important meeting in the life of 

our church family.  
 

BIKE BLESSING ON SUNDAY, MAY 5 AFTER CHURCH—Bring your 

bike to church and we'll pray over you and your ride together. It doesn’t 

matter if you ride on 2 or 3 wheels, pedal, kick, or push a button to get it 

started, whether it’s made in USA, Japan, Germany, Canada, or otherwise, 

whether fully dressed, naked, or in-between (ask a biker), bring your bike to 

church! Invite a friend and we'll pray for them too!  If you'd like to plan a 

lunch or dinner ride for that day, contact Pastor Doug! 

 

RECYCLING: Due to new recycling guidelines, HCOB will no longer be 

recycling cardboard or newspaper. Please continue to clean out and recycle 

glass, metal, and plastic containers. Cardboard should be broken down and 

placed in the trash with newspaper where they can be used as fuel for energy. 

The HCOB recycling guidelines from our recycling provider are posted in the 

kitchen door.  

 

If you would like to recycle cardboard, please take it to one of the 

following locations: 

 East Petersburg Civic Grounds on Pine Street. The park has 2 large 

cardboard dumpsters near the parking lot by the community building 

across from the Fire Hall.  

 Lancaster County Solid Waste Management Authority on 1299 

Harrisburg Pike, Lancaster. 

 Recycling Drop-off Center at 850 New Holland Pike, Lancaster. 

Thank you for your cooperation. Fellowship and Hospitality Team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Week @ HCOB 
 

TODAY 6:30 P.M. Youth Cell Group CANCELED 

 

MONDAY CHURCH OFFICE CLOSED FOR EASTER 

 

TUESDAY 7:00 P.M. Leadership Team 

 

WEDNESDAY 6:00 A.M. Ladies Prayer Breakfast 

 9:00 A.M. Quilting Group 

 7:00 P.M. Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal 

        

SUNDAY 8:00 A.M. Traditional Service 

 9:00 A.M. Sunday School  

 10:15 A.M. Blended Service 

 6:30 P.M. Youth Cell Group 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 
May 2-Prayer Experience 

May 3—WORDD Worship: Expressions of Love and Praise 

May 5—Bike Blessing 

May 5—Congregational Gathering 

May 15—Herald Deadline 

June 24-27—Vacation Bible School 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Youth News
 No cell group this evening 

 



 

 

 

 
 

PRELUDES  

 I Know My Redeemer Liveth 

 Easter Fanfares 

 Immortal, Invisible 

 Christ the Lord Is Risen Today 
  

WELCOME AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

CALL TO WORSHIP Romans 8:12-17 

 

SYMBOLS & STONES 

 

SCRIPTURE Matthew 27:45-52 

 

*PRAISE SONGS 

 

SCRIPTURE Matthew 28:1-10 

 

*HYMN Christ the Lord Is Risen Today 280 
 

Children ages 3 years old-5
th
 grade are invited to Kids Church 

 

MORNING PRAYER 

 

OFFERING OUR GIFTS TO GOD 

 Offertory Thought 

 Offertory—Lift High the Cross 

Visitors, please place your completed guest card in the offering plate. 

 

SPECIAL MUSIC  Sanctuary Choir 
 Resurrection Victory 
 Lord of the Dance 

 

*HYMN Low in the Grave He Lay 273 

 

SCRIPTURE Matthew 28:16-20 

 

MESSAGE As I Have Done… 

 

SPECIAL MUSIC Ain’t No Grave  

 

 

 

 

 

*BENEDICTION   

 One: Christ is risen!  

 All: He is risen indeed!  

 One: He lived, suffered, & died. 

 All: Death could not hold him!  

 One: He rose again and commanded His followers to GO!  

 All: GO! 

One: Make disciples of all nations, teaching them all I commanded you, 

baptizing them in the name of the Father, Son, and Holy Spirit! 

 All: We will go! 

 One: And surely Christ is with us always, to the very end of the age! 

 All: So be it! 

 One: Amen 

 

*POSTLUDE Alleluia, Alleluia! Hearts to Heaven 
 

*Those who are able are invited to stand. 

 

Preacher—Pastor Doug Hinton; Worship Leader—Kevin Zurin 

Accompanist—Kim Glass; Sound Techs—Mitchell Barnes & Rich Bushong 

Video Tech—Dave Bendit; Praise Band Leader—Kent Rice 

Acolyte—Vanessa Houck  
 

PREPARE YOUR HEARTS FOR WORSHIP NEXT SUNDAY BY 

READING AHEAD! Next Sunday, Pastor Del Kautz will be preaching on 

Luke 24:13-35. Please read and prayerfully study this passage this week as 

we prepare to worship together. More information on the sermon topic can be 

found at our online church calendar (www.hempfieldcob.org) when you click 

on next Sunday’s service. 

 

THANK YOU FOR THE FRIENDSHIP, RESPECT AND LOVE that you 

have given me and my family over the last 13 years. I will miss seeing you all 

regularly, but you will always be in my heart. As I look forward to a new 

chapter in my life, I know God has good plans for the future of this church 

too. Jaynelle is doing a great job in the church office as my replacement, so 

please welcome her and demonstrate to her the grace of Jesus as she learns the 

many duties of this new position. Although this will be my last official week 

as your church administrator, I hope to stay in touch. So I won’t say 

“Goodbye,” but just “See you later!”  God’s blessing to you all, Amy Smith 

 

Worship Today 

 

Our Vision: Firmly rooted and living deeply in the character of Christ to become a healthier church that powerfully shares Christ with the world. 
 

http://www.hempfieldcob.org/


 

The Worship Team would like to 

thank the following people who 

purchased flowers to decorate 

the sanctuary today! Please 

remember to pick up your 

flowers after the service. 

 

 

 

Bonnie Bard 

Betty Cox 

Reba Fisher 

Brenda Gappa 

Blaine and Diane Garber 

Carl and Nancy Haas 

BJ Haverstick 

Dwayne and Sue Hostetter 

Dennis and Harriet Hughes 

Allen and Gerrie Hurst 

Ruth Johnson 

Del and Mary Ann Kautz 

Joel and Penny Kettering 

Lois Killian 

Gladys Metzler 

Cherl Myers 

Donna Reed 

Dave and Emmy Schott 

Gerry Shuman 

Jim and Kim Stauffer 

Jerry and Paula Stoner 

Bruce and Bonnie Wright 

Kevin and Sue Zurin 
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